

## Newsletter

January 2017

### **Welcome 2017!**



Bournemouth 2026 Trust would like to welcome all our members to 2017! We hope you had a happy and restful holiday. After a very interesting 2016 we are looking forward to the opportunities that a new year may bring us.

As we are committed to the regeneration of Boscombe and West Howe as well as supporting young people to reach their potential, we would like to hear from you as to what the Trust can do for you in facing the challenges of 2017.

We are looking forward to making 2017 a year to remember!

# Membership Spotlight: Bournemouth and Poole Greenpeace, Susan Chapman

#### Tell us about your organisation?

Bournemouth and Poole Greenpeace campaigns for a safer, cleaner world for us all. Read more about us on our website *here* ...



#### Why are you a member of Bournemouth 2026 Trust?

Being a member of Bournemouth 2026 Trust gives us a voice in the community. There are wonderful new technologies coming along in this age of innovation and in our house we are very happy to have a Tesla Powerwall, storing our PV energy. We're happy to show anyone interested, by arrangement. You can see it on the local Transition website, "Tesla Powerwall comes to Southbourne". Read the entire article <a href="here.">here.</a>

#### What can and does the Trust do for you as a member that you find valuable?

Bournemouth 2026 Trust gives Bournemouth and Poole Greenpeace a valuable voice as well as an opportunity to meet other public spirited representatives from other organisations keen to protect their communities.

#### How do you see Bournemouth 2026 Trust being of value to Bournemouth?

Bournemouth 2026 Trust in promoting a Sustainable Community is valuable to Bournemouth as it discusses issues of social justice and welfare and encourages community solutions. As we look at Neighbourhood Plans now underway we must make sure they are fit for the 21st century.

People love clean jobs and Bournemouth was the first town to sign up to the Earth Charter in 2008.

## **Have Your Say in Selective Licensing**

The 16-week Selective Licensing public consultation got underway on 11 January - gathering views on a proposed housing licensing scheme for Boscombe and the surrounding areas.

The introduction of a Selective Licensing scheme is being explored as an option to help reduce anti-social behaviour and improve private rented housing standards in Boscombe, East Cliff and Springbourne.

Boscombe Community News

All residents, tenants, landlords and members of the community are encouraged to comment on the proposals either through the <u>online questionnaire</u> or via a paper copy, available in all <u>local libraries</u>.

The events run as follows:

- Wednesday 11 January Boscombe Library 10am 2pm
- Saturday 21 January Southbourne Library 9.30am 1pm
- Thursday 26 January Springbourne Library 4pm 7pm
- Saturday 4 February Boscombe Library 10am 1pm
- Thursday 9 February Springbourne Library 1.30pm 4.30pm
- Thursday 23 February Southbourne Library 4pm 7pm
- Saturday 4 March Springbourne Library 10am 12.30pm
- Thursday 9 March Boscombe Library 4pm 7pm
- Thursday 16 March Southbourne Library 1pm 4pm

The consultation runs from 9th January until 1st May 2017, so there is plenty of time to have your say. For full information on the scheme, visit the website.

## Our Intern Says Goodbye, by Nadine Frank

At the Bournemouth 2026 Trust office there has been a long tradition of offering placements to German students from the University in Kehl, Germany. I am glad to be part of this 'long history'.

My name is Nadine Frank and I am studying Public Management at the University of Applied Science in Kehl, Germany. The Study is divided into theory and practice. The theoretical part is held at the University and the practical part takes place in different departments of public authorities. One of these internships can be spent abroad. This is why I have just completed a three month internship with Bournemouth 2026 Trust.

My work at Bournemouth 2026 Trust was focused on website maintenance, research and event and staff assistance. It was a great experience to see how working in the social sector is in another country.



Every Wednesday I spent at the Bournemouth Borough Council to support the Sustainable Food City Partnership project. In this way I got some impression into the processes of a large public authority in England.

I had an amazing time in Bournemouth and I would like to thank everyone I have met.

Follow us on Twitter | Find us on Facebook